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Guild Officers    

Special thanks to our past and present officers! 
 
President: Sharon Boehm – mailto:seboehm68@gmail.com 

1st VP: Ann Turley – mailto:ann@annturley.info 

2nd VP: Penny Bottomly – mailto:vbplayer77@gmail.com 

Secretary: Becky Forbes – mailto:77dogyogi@gmail.com 

Treasurer: Tricia Voight – mailto:triciavoight715@gmail.com  

Compliance: Collette Ford – mailto:ccford7@cox.net  

Ways and Means: Temre Marciano – mailto: redklover@yahoo.com  

Membership Chair:  
Ardis Duhachek – mailto:ardis.duhachek@gmail.comgmail.com 
 



Page 2  
 

Message from the President 
 
Hello fellow quilters 
 

Happy 4th of July   Hope all of you are having a good summer, relaxing and 
productive (when you want to be). We start our new quilt year with this 
meeting and it looks to be busy, informative, and fun! Our challenge is due in 
August and our quilt show is in November. Both of those events are something 
to look forward to. Our program chairs have been arranging some great 
speakers and wonderful opportunities to learn new skills and review some old 
skills.  
 
Please bring something to the meeting to share with all. We always enjoy seeing 
the projects our friends have worked on with such dedication. What a gift we 
possess to create something that holds love and can be used by our family, 
friends, and even ourselves. 
 
Our meeting is Thursday, July 6, 2023. The doors open at 5:30PM and the 
meeting starts at 6:00PM. See you there      
 
Enjoy your craft and appreciate your talent! 
 

mheoB norahS  

FQG President 
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Message from Ann 
 

Thank you for allowing me to serve Fallbrook Quilt Guild as 1st VP again. It is 
my favorite way to be a contributing part of the guild. Karen Johnston and I 
took to heart a comment we read in the survey a year or so ago – “we want the 
meetings to be FUN”. Hopefully, we’ve done that and will continue to do so.  
 
July brings us an interesting program from Julie Compton who is very 
knowledgeable when it comes to Molas. Julie is a fourth generation Californian, 
growing up in Ventura County. She and her husband George, a retired Army 
Colonel, have lived in many interesting locations but to our benefit, they called 
Panama home during the Noriaga years. While stationed in Oklahoma Julie 
graduated with a degree in Home Economics, and minors in art and chemistry. 
Wherever they lived and travelled, she was interested in the cultures, 
languages, traditions and crafts of the people. She not only sews and quilts, 
but she is also an active member of the Fallbrook Art Association where she 
serves as co-president and is now one of two gallery directors. She enjoys 
working with pastels and watercolors.  
 
August. You’ve been warned. This will be a fun-filled meeting, and the HOUSE 
CHALLENGE quilts will be revealed! From what I’ve seen, this is going to be a 
collection of amazing quilts in a variety of sizes and shapes. And did I mention 
prizes? YES, there will be prizes!  
 
Jeff Warner joins us in September with both a program and workshop 
featuring Bargello Snowflakes. If you are thinking of taking Jeff’s workshop, 
now is the time to get off the fence and sign up. There is a fair amount of pre-
workshop work to be done, so see me or Penny Bottomly at the July meeting. 
You will need to purchase a pattern ($12) in order to do the work, and I have 
pre-purchased seven of them. I hope you will take the leap and sign on as I 
really do not want to cancel!  
 
I hope to see you at our next meeting. 
 

Ann Turley 

 1st VP 
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Congratulations to Ann Turley! 
 

I recently learned that our own Ann Turley has two quilts in a special exhibit at 
the International Art Quilt Society in Taiwan! As a member of an international 
group of art quilters known as 15 x 15, Ann was asked to submit two entries to 
be hung together. Her quilts depicted the Mara salt flats in Peru, and a school 
of anchovies. It is a great honor for her to have been accepted so I asked her to 
share some photos for our members to enjoy. 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cindy Stephen 
Newsletter Editor 
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Membership Reminder 

It’s that time of year again! Time for to join or renew your Fallbrook Quilt Guild 
membership!  

To be included in our 2023–2024 membership roster, please submit your membership 
form and dues by the August 6th meeting. 

The form is found on the website and the July newsletter distribution email. Dues are 
$50 payable by cash or check.  

 Please mail your form and payment to:  

Fallbrook Quilt Guild  
P. O. Box 1704  
Fallbrook, CA 92088 

Or bring it to the next General Meeting on July 6th.  

Thank you 

Ardis Duhachek  
Membership Chair 
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Quilt Show News 
 
Calling all quilters!!  
 
For those new to the guild, our show is a two-day show the first full weekend in 
November in odd-numbered years. This year the dates are November 3-4, 2023.  
We set up on Thursday, November 2. 
 
The show is not a “judged” show, meaning that the main purpose is to let the 
community see what we do. Everyone is encouraged to enter at least one 
quilted/crafted item, and everyone is expected to help on some committee or 
other. 
 
It’s time to get your blank entry forms completed for each quilt you’ll enter.  
Get out your quilt scraps for the entry forms. You’ll also need a color photo (of 
the finished quilt) or a sketch (if the quilt is not finished when you turn in the 
entry form). 
 
Jody Malone is the new Entry Forms committee chair, and she has almost 
nothing to add to her notebook for the Quilt Layout committee! Only FOUR 
entry forms have been turned in! I know you all have quilts to enter; I’ve seen 
all the quilts at Guild meeting Show and Tell. I know many of you have taken 
classes from our speakers. There is no limit to the number of entries you may 
turn in. Please mail your entries to Jody Malone when they are completed (see 
email sent out by Cindy Stephen on June 25), or bring them to the next guild 
meeting (July 6 or August 3).” The deadline is August 19, 2023. 
 
In the next few months, you’ll have the opportunity to sign up to help on one or 
more of the committees that will need your help. This is a great opportunity for 
all members to share their talents with the guild. 
 
Thanks to everyone who has already offered their help. 
 

 

Sandy Scott  
 
 

P.S. 
Please think about taking on the job of Quilt Show Chair. This is just the time 
to jump in and get your feet wet! I’ll be having planning meetings in the next 
few months with committee chairs to allow everyone to be ready for the show 
and to answer any questions. I’m looking for a few good women to jump in and 
learn how to do it! 
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Who Made This Quilt? 
 
One of our members purchased this quilt during our Quilt Show auction 
approximately 6 to 10 years ago. She wanted to know who donated it, but no 
one she asked knew the answer. It utilized a great tropical fish print, as shown 
in bottom right corner. If anyone remembers who made it, please text 760-453-
8708. Thanks! 
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Celebrating July Birthdays 
     

                                                   13 – Christine Brewer 
15 – Frannie Marr 
15 – Tricia Voight 
26 – Joan Schooley 
29 – Sue Burns 

Attribution: clipart-library.com 

 
FQG June 1, 2023 Meeting Minutes 

 

PAR-TAY TO-DAY!  
 
We Came! 
We Ate! (Everything was Terrific!) 
We Played Some Very Fun Games and Laughed A Lot! (Thanks to Karen!) 
We Ate Some More…Especially Desserts!  
We retired Linda Rosensteel, Gayle Luczyk, and Mara Woods from their Board 
positions as of June 30, 2023. 
We installed the new Board, most of whom were the old Board. Thus, as of July 1, 
2023: 

SHARON BOEHM is President 
ANN TURLEY is 1st VP Programs 
PENNY BOTTOMLY is 2nd VP Programs 
TRICIA VOIGHT is Treasurer 
ARDIS DUHACHEK is Membership Chair 
BECKY FORBES is Secretary 
COLLETTE FORD is the Nonprofit Compliance Chair 
And Last, but certainly not least, is our new WAYS AND MEANS Chair, Temre 
Marciano! 

 
REMEMBER, WHEN TEMRE CALLS YOU ASKING FOR ASSISTANCE IN SOME 
SCENARIO TO RAISE FUNDS, THE MAGIC ANSWER IS: SURE!  I’LL HELP 
BECAUSE I DON’T WANT THE GUILD TO WITHER AWAY INTO OBLIVION!”   
 

THANKS TEAM, FOR VOLUNTEERING YOUR TIME AND 
CHANNELING YOUR ENERGY INTO TAKING ACTIONS AND 
MAKING DECISIONS THAT WILL BENEFIT OUR MEMBERS! 
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Re our Treasure Chest, Tricia Voight reported that our income in May was $168, 
derived from ticket sales at our fund-raising tables during the meeting, whereas our 
expenses were $1352.76, representing the fees we paid our Program speaker to 
present “ColorStory,” as well as the Dye-Painting Workshop. 
 
(NOTE: The income collected from the workshop’s attendees will be reported at the 
next Board meeting, but does not cover the entire cost of the workshop. THE GUILD 
ALWAYS SUBSIDIZES THE COST OF THE WORKSHOP BY APPROX. 40 TO 
50%, IN ORDER TO KEEP THE FEE PAID BY MEMBERS LOW) 
 
Re our upcoming programs, Ann Turley spoke about how “The UnSeamly 
Event” program for July will involve solving a mystery using the clues she 
provides. There will be teams of 6, with the winning team receiving gifts. Our 
August program will feature a speaker on the handwork of indigenous South 
Americans to create Molas, which are intricate reverse-applique works of 
art. Our September program will involve a lecture and workshop given by Jeff 
Warner. Sign up for the Bargello Snowflake workshop soon, because there are 
supplies that need to be obtained and fabric that needs to be prepared PRIOR 
to the workshop!  
 
Sandy Scott, our famed Quilt Show Queen, announced that Diana Rash is 
moving to Chicago and therefore member Jody Malone has volunteered to take 
on the task of receiving the entry forms from members who wish to showcase 
their quilts. The entry form must be in Jody’s hands no later than August 19. 
They can be turned in during the July and August meetings OR mailed to Jody 
at the address shown on the form. 
 
After Show and Tell, we had a final chance to nibble what remained of the 
lavish spread.  
 
 

FQG Executive Board Meeting Minutes for 
May 10, 2023 

 
President Sharon called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m. 
Other Board members present were Karen Johnston, Penny Bottomly, Linda 
Rosensteel, Gayle Luczyk, and Mara Woods. Not present were Ann Turley, 
Tricia Voight, and Collette Ford. Jan Conklin and Sandy Scott were also 
present. 
 
The amended April minutes were approved.   
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Sharon received a report from Treasurer Tricia Voight showing our April 
income was $362, and expenses were $156.64, giving us a total of $35,029.93, 
which is $5000 less than a nonprofit with an operating expense of $20,000/yr 
(which is the cost of running the FQG) should have available, based on 
the recommendation that nonprofits maintain two years of operating expenses in 
the bank.  
 
Karen Johnston, 1st Vice President of Programs, mentioned that it could be 
useful, in the future, to develop a contract protocol if we need to cancel a 
workshop for any reason (usually, the reason would be too few participants). 
Since workshops given by program speakers are usually contracted for about 
$700 or more (of which participants pay less than half the cost, and the Guild 
pays the remainder), a $150 fee given to the program speaker if the Guild 
needed to cancel would be preferable to not having a workshop but still being 
obliged to pay the speaker the full contracted price. We decided to table this 
discussion until another time.  
 
Penny Bottomly is still pulling together a presentation of military quilts to 
retired service members. She also thought it would be fun to hold a small quilt 
show in the years between the major quilt show we hold every two years. She 
described another Guild’s informal (“drive-by”) show of quilts hung in the yards 
or porches of members. She also is worried about finding someone(s) to fill the 
Ways and Means Board position. 
 
The next meeting will be a joint get-together of the outgoing board and 
incoming board, where information is shared and transferred. Sharon will host 
at 1 pm, on June 7. 
 

Submitted by Mara Woods  
Secretary  
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For Sale 
 
We are including a new section for members who want to buy or sell quilting 
related items. Please ensure that the item is fully functional and ready for the 
purchaser to test unless you note otherwise. 
 
ITEM HandiQuilter Sweet Sixteen on an Insight Table 

(stitch regulator) 
MODEL  HQ Sweet Sixteen 
ASKING PRICE $3000 or best offer 
REASON FOR SELLING Bought a bigger, brand new quilting machine 
CONTACT Cindy Riley 415-637-5677   

or cindyriley300@gmail.com 
  
I purchased this just last year as the third owner from a good friend, who got it 
from her good friend. I had it completely serviced and upgraded to include 
Stitch Regulation. Sewing Machines Plus told me it’s like new with very low 
stitch count. I learned to quilt on this (still learning) and it’s a really good 
machine. I am only asking what I put into it. New ones (on sale) sell for $7000 
to $10,000! 
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Upcoming Events 
 

 

https://www.quilts.com/quilt-festival/quilt-festival-long-beach/ 
 

 
Flying Geese Quilt Guild “Quilts for All Seasons” 

 
Saturday, Sept 16, 2023, 10:00am – 4:00pm 

$10 per person, Free parking 180+ quilts 

Boutique, Auction (2pm), Raffle Baskets, Vendors 

www.quiltsforallseasons.com   
  
NOTE OUR NEW LOCATION:  

Murray Center 
24932 Veterans Way 
Mission Viejo, CA 92692 

  


